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St. Luke Worship Schedule

Sunday Worship 9:30AM
and live on our Facebook page

Wednesday Evening Lent Worship 6:45pm

== 1ch Wednesday
Soup Supper

Ash Wednesday

Ash Wednesday inaugurates the season of Lent.
All are invited to our Ash Wednesday soup supper
at 6pm on Wednesday, March 5th put on by our
Confirmation families, followed by Ash Wednes-
day service & imposition of ashes at 6:45pm.

During Lent, Christians around the world seek a
clearer focus on how God is active in our lives
and in our world. Our Lenten theme for our
Wednesday worship services (6:45pm) this year
is “Favorite Stories of the Bible.” Friends and
members of St. Luke will share their favorite
stories of the Bible. We will hear why a specific
story is meaningful to them, and how it speaks
truth into their lives. Come and get a new take
on some of our holiest stories. Finally, our SWAG
group will put on two additional 6pm Soup Sup-
pers for St. Luke during Lent on the Wednesdays
April 2nd and 9th. Join us for Wednesday Lent
worship at 6:45pm March 5th through April 9th.
Lenten Wednesday offerings will go to Lutheran
World Relief.

Keith Brown, Jan Benidt, Dave (Pud)
Gnotke, Shawn Fredrixon, Marc Bode, Harlan
Reese, Gage Miller, Alex Stehr, Perry Fitzgerald,
Tanya Bakken, Nicole Anderson, Henry Strauss,
Diane Krenke, Steve Pabst, Bob Eppen, Chase
Hanson & the Family of Austin “Randy” Holst.

Those recently baptized:
Wesley, Corbin, and Lena Marsh the
children of Taryn & Taylor Marsh

March Faith Formation Food Shelf Challenge

March is National Food Share Month. For the
Sundays of March 2" through March 23 St.
Luke’s Sunday school, Confirmation Ministry,
& SWAG Ministry will participate in a friend-
ly Food Shelf Competition on behalf of the
Zumbrota Food Shelf. Each group is invited to
bring non-perishable food items to church from
March 27 - March 23, After church on March
23 a determination will be made on which
group brought in the most food. That group
will be awarded an Ice-Cream Bar on Sunday,
March 30", during our Sunday school time, to
be served by the two groups that did not win.
All are welcome to participate. When you bring
food in, make sure to designate which group
it’s for on the shelves labeled in the narthex.

Rice Lake Fishing/Camping Trip Meeting

An organizational meeting to talk about food,
gear, and other planning details for St. Luke’s
camping/fishing trip (May 15-17) will take place
on Sunday, March 16th after worship. If you're
signed up to go on the trip, plan on attending
this meeting.



Schedules & Events

Offering Counting Schedule
March 2: Sheila & Linda
March 9: Kelly and Beth

March 16: Angela & Holly
March 23: Linda & Lisa
March 30: Beth & Angela

Council Sunday Communion Assistants
March 2: Kyle, Scott, Sue
March 5 Ash Wed: Calvin, Maggie, Mitch
March 9: Calvin, Dawn, Char
March 16: Mitch, Char, Ben
March 23: Kyle, Dawn, Scott
March 30: Maggie, Kyle, Sue

Tech Team Schedule
March 2: Gravemann’s
March 5 Ash Wed 6:45pm: Tomas Ryan
March 9: Tomas Ryan
March 16: Gravemann’s
March 23: Izzy O’Reilly
March 30: OPEN

Sound Team Schedule
March 2: Craig Nord
March 5 Ash Wed 6:45pm: Calvin Ryan
March 9: Calvin Ryan
March 16: Craig Nord
March 23: Cole Tousignant
March 30: Craig Nord

7 Prayer Reading Schedule =
@ March 2: Susie Matthees @
March 5 Ash Wed 6:45pm: Larry Miller
March 9: Sheila Pasch
March 16: Karen O’Reilly

March 23: Mike Kurtti
March 30: Harriet Warren

Ushering Schedule
March 2: Todd & Ginny Budensiek

March 5 Ash Wed. 6:45pm: Chad Christensen Family

March 9: Tom Pasch & Kelly Bolin

March 12 Wed. 6:45pm: Todd & Ginny Budensiek

March 16: Chad Christensen Family

March 19 Wed. 6:45pm: Tom Pasch & Kelly Bolin

March 23: Todd & Ginny Budensiek

March 26 Wed. 6:45pm: Chad Christensen Family

March 30: Tom Pasch & Kelly Bolin

Sandy Benda, Sara Benda,
Jenny Benda, & Linda Quade

Xkl -1 -
Sunday Hospitality Team Treat Schedule
March 2: CCT
March 9: OPEN
March 16: Brittney Zorn
March 23: OPEN
March 30: Christie Hanson

A/\ Schedule
March 2: Steve Voth
March 5 Ash Wed 6:45pm: Nettie Ryan
March 9: Mike Kurtti
March 12 Wed. Lent 6:45pm: Maggie Voth
March 16: Nicole Horsman
March 19 Wed. Lent 6:45pm: Maggie Voth
March 23: Mike Kurtti
March 26 Wed. Lent 6:45pm: Mel Kurtti
March 30: Steve Voth
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Tea Party! Dressed to a Tea!

Invite your friends & family to an afternoon
steeped in friendship and tradition. Dress in your
favorite finery, enjoy a vintage clothing display,
musical selections, & a delicious tea menu. Sat,
April 12th from 2-4pm at St. Luke’s. Cost $25.00
(School age and up). Many lovely tables to choose
from for seating. If you would like to design a
table of your own theme contact Karen O’Reil-
ly-651-347-2044, Sharon Buck-651-380-1125, or
Bev O’Reilly-651-380-4843. Deadline for tickets
sales or choosing to design a table is April 4th.

Church council will meet on Wednesday, March
12th at 7:30pm in the church Gathering Room. All
are welcome to join. Let the office know if you
have an item to add to the agenda.

Moving With the Spirit March Classes

Join Maggie Voth for Faith + Fitness classes! We
will be doing mobility/strength/cardio movement
while also digging into a specific scripture each
class. All fitness levels welcome - there will be op-
tions/modifications! All are welcome so bring a
friend! Please bring an exercise mat if you have
one. Additional optional items: light dumbbells
and/or resistance band. Classes will take place
in the Fellowship Hall at St. Luke. Each class is
1 hour long which includes warm-up and cool-
down. Cost: $8/class (cash/check/Venmo/PayP-
al). Payment can be made at class. Registration is
required, scan QR code.

Mon, March 10 from 4:45-5:45pm
Mon, March 17 from 4:30-5:30pm
Mon, March 24 from 4:30-5:30pm
Mon, March 31 from 4:45-5:45pm

Aging But Dangerous is a group for anyone who
is older today than they were yesterday. That’s
everyone! We will gather on March 13th in the
church fellowship hall from 5-7pm & will contin-
ue on the 2nd Thursday of each month through-
out the school year. We'll start with a meal & then
Scripture study & prayer. Bring a dish to pass if
you’d like. Questions or for a ride, Jeff & Harriet
651-764-3172 or Jim & Vickie 507-358-5750.

Church Quilting

All are welcome to join to us for quilting in the fel-
lowship hall! The quilters will continue to meet the
1st and 3rd Wednesday of every month from 9:30-
12pm through the month of April.

Adult Bible Study Community!

All are welcome to join us for ABC Bible study! We
will meet every Sunday year round (unless noted)
from 8:30-9:15am in the church Family Room.

Free Mental Health Training

Lake City Public Library is hosting “COMET”
(Changing Our Mental & Emotional Trajectory) on
March 13th from 6-8pm at 201 S. High St. Lake
City. Register at the library or call 651-345-4013.
Put on by the U of M Extension Family, Health,
and Wellbeing.

Southeast Minnesota Synod Annual
Synod Assembly Invitation

It is the privilege and duty of our church to lend
our voice to the direction & ministry of the SE MN
Synod of the ELCA. St. Luke has the privilege of
sending two representatives to the Annual Synod
Assembly on May 30-31st in Mankato. Interested
in representing St. Luke? Contact Pr. Eric (ans-
pachh2002@gmail.com) or Tara in the office (of-
fice@stlukegoodhue.org).



Youth & Families

Sunday School

_ Sundays from 8:30-9:15AM
3yr Old PreK-6th Grades

Children Sing During Worship
March 9: PreK-1st graders sing
March 16: 2nd-6th graders sing

Acolyte Schedule
March 2: Greta O’Reilly & Anna Petree
March 9: Jaysa Dankers & Lauren Erickson
March 16: George Bonner & Leah Lubahn
March 23: Jence Fitzgerald & Lucy Miller
March 30: McKenna Dicke & Zach Gravemann

First Communion Class & First Communion Sunday

First Communion Class will take place on March
9th following worship for our 5th graders. Sun-
day, April 6th during 9:30am worship will be First
Communion recognition.

Confirmation Class/Lent Worship

Confirmation for 7th and 8th
graders is in the form of Lenten worship on
Wednesday’s from 6:45-7:30PM.

Pizza or Soup is available every Wednesday night
during Lent season starting at 6pm

Our Confirmation families will be providing food,
serving, setting up, and cleaning up our congre-
gational Ash Wednesday Soup Supper. All food
should be at the church by 5:30pm on Wednes-
day, March 5th. Set-up crew starts setting up at
5:30pm as well. The supper starts at 6:00pm.

Confirmation Sunday

Confirmation Sunday will be May 11th during
9:30am worship for our 8th graders.

Confirmation Feed My Starving Children Event

On Wed, April 23rd we’ll leave St. Luke’s at 5:15pm
for FMSC in Eagan. The kids are invited to bring
money as we’ll stop at McDonald’s or somewhere
else along the way to buy dinner. We will return
by 10:15p. Let the office know ASAP if your child
cannot attend so we can confirm numbers. We’re
looking for four more chaperones to drive and
participate as well!

SWAG 9-12th Graders - Lent

SWAG group will continue on Wednesday eve-
nings from 7:30-8:30pm, with an optional meal
at 6:45pm. Ash Wednesday, March 5th come for
the soup supper starting at 6pm, prior to 6:45pm
Ash Wednesday worship.

SWAG youth are encouraged to join us on Wednes-
day, April 30th at 5:15pm when we will depart
from St. Luke’s for FMSC in Eagan and return
around 10pm. Bring a lunch or money with for
eating on the way home. Email the office if you
are planning to attend so we have a headcount.

SWAG Youth Summer Trip

Our SWAG summer trip will be at Lake Geneva
Youth Camp in Alexandria, MN, July 29-August 2.
This trip is open to current 8-12 graders (24/25
school year). It is an exciting week filled with wor-
ship, rec events, swimming, and other fun activi-
ties. Cost of the trip is roughly $300 per attendee.
Please contact the church office if you are inter-
ested in attending by June 1st.

O'Reilly Scholarship

St. Luke High School seniors are en-
couraged to apply for the O’Reilly
Scholarship. Deadline is April 15th.
Scan QR code to download the applica-
tion from St. Luke’s website.




Pastor’s Page

"Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the
Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit, and teach them to observe all that | have
commanded you; and truly I am with you until the end of the age." (Matthew 28:19-20)

Greetings in Christ St. Luke Lutheran Church,

The verse above is known as the Great Commission. The Risen Jesus speaks these
words to his disciples just before He ascends to heaven. Many have interpreted these
words as a "passing of the gauntlet" so to speak. That is, Jesus handing over his
ministry to his followers. Truly, this couldn't be farther from the truth. | don't know about
you, but | have no interest in doing ministry without Jesus, or for Jesus, or instead of
Jesus. He's either a part of it or I'm out. The promise in the verse is not that Jesus is
handing his ministry over, it's that he's inviting his followers into ministry with him in a
new way. He promises He will continue to minister with them, "truly | am with you until
the end of the age." The disciples soon discover that this new way includes the sending
of the Holy Spirit, it includes gifts of healing and prophecy from Jesus they didn't have
before, it includes Jesus calling new leaders & disciples into their ranks as the church
grows after Pentecost. In short, the disciples move forward in faith because they
continue to move forward with Jesus.

St. Luke continues to move forward in faith with Jesus as well. As mentioned at our
annual meeting in January, St. Luke is embarking on our second capital campaign
starting this spring. The goal of our campaign will be to continue servicing the mortgage
on our new building, and pay down principle. We hope you’ll join us! Our campaign
launches on March 16™. Similar to our first capital campaign, we'll invite the members
and friends at St. Luke to consider pledging a 3-year gift to our building fund (Forward In
Faith Fund) outside of regular giving to the general fund. Our new building has
increased our ability to be a church of hope and help in Goodhue. Let’s keep
stewarding our mission well.

We invite you to sit down with your family and talk about a 3-year pledge. Between
March 16™" and May 4", you’ll be receiving phone calls from our capital campaign team
inviting pledges, as well as a letter in the mail with a pledge card enclosed. Feel free to
bring the pledge card to the office any time you are able. May 4" will be “Commitment
Sunday” for our campaign. On May 4", anybody who has not submitted a pledge card
will be welcomed to put a card in the offering plate. On that day, we’ll be praying for all
pledges as our commitment to steward our new spaces for the mission entrusted to us
continues to unfold.

As we move forward in faith, let us continue asking ourselves, "How am | called to
participate?" We invite you to consider how Jesus is asking you to step out in mission
with us. And remember, whatever we do, we don't do it for Jesus or instead of

Jesus. We do it with Jesus, for Jesus promised, "Truly | am with you, even until the end

of the age" Let's move forward in faith together,

Dest

Pr. Eric Hanson



Fehruary 12,2025 at 7:30PM - Council Meeting Minutes

Present: Council Members: Ben Zillgitt, Susan Majerus, Pastor Eric Hanson, Maggie Voth, Charlotte Volkmann,
Mitch Lindholm, Kyle Haugen, Scott Peterson, Calvin Ryan and Sara Nolte — treasurer (non-voting)
Absent: Dawn Tipcke

e Meeting called to order by President Mitch Lindholm

e Concerns and Affirmations: Prayers to Lorraine Hinsch and Schimek families and Maggie’s sister Tanya
e Devotions/Opening Prayer: opening prayer offered by Pastor Eric

e Motion to approve the agenda by Sue, 2™ by Maggie, motion carried.

Reports:
Secretary's: Motion made by Maggie and second by Ben to approve the secretary's report; motion carried.
Treasurer’s: Motion made by Maggie and second by Char to approve; motion carried.

Pastor’s: Recruiting speakers for Lent “Favorite Stories of the Bible”. Plans for PTSD presentation Sunday, March 2
at church. Motion made by Calvin second by Maggie to approve; motion carried.

Committee Reports:
Education and Youth: No update
Extended Ministries/Endowment/Memorial: No update

Outreach/Evangelism: Maggie Voth, Mitch Lindholm — Updated on 3 on 3 basketball tourney/Volksfest.
Property: Ben Zillgitt - Front doors to be installed Feb. 19. Organ has been moved to stage area. A library with
option for donated children’s and adult books was suggested. Ben and Sue will look into shelf and options.

Worship and Music: Sue Majerus — No update
Stewardship: Char Volkmann and Scott Peterson — No update

Old Business/Updates: Ongoing property wish list — discussed dates and plans to continue in March.

Capital Campaign Update: Pastor Eric, Mitch Lindholm, and Larry Miller have started lead gifts, next meeting
2/20/2025. Plans to open campaign to congregation in March.

New Business:
Schedule Council installation: Date set for service on February 23
Council officer and Church Committee Roles: Motion by Ben and 2" Maggie to approve.
President: Mitch Lindholm, Vice President: Dawn Tipcke, Secretary: Susan Majerus
Education and Youth — Kyle Haugen
Extended Ministries/Endowment/Memorial — Dawn Tipcke
Outreach/Evangelism — Maggie Voth, Mitch Lindholm
Property — Calvin Ryan and Ben Zillgitt
Worship and Music — Sue Majerus
Stewardship — Scott Peterson and Char Volkmann
Contemporary Music Director — Discussed options with job description and hours
Safe Deposit Box - Sara Nolte shared contents, council to review items to keep.
$250,000.00 for personal property insurance — We will ask Jerry Tipcke to go over this at the March meeting.

Adjournment and Lord’s Prayer: Motion by Ben to adjourn the meeting, 2" by Scott motion carried.
Next Meeting: Wednesday March 12, 2025 - 7:30 PM

Respectfully Submitted, Susan Majerus, Council Secretary



This is the information written in St. Luke’s memorial book from 1953 to 1954.
St. Luke Evangelical Lutheran Church History

In memory of the members who gave their pledges gifts and donations to make St. Luke's Evangelical
Church of Goodhue what it is today.

First, let us not forget the pioneers of the church who had the desire, foresight and determination to
organize the parish and build the original church. The charter members were K. L. Anderson, Hein Prigge, John
Boxrud, Henry Holst, Wm. Hennings, Fred Meyer, Wm Kurchinsky, John Shafer, F.W. Alms and Ole Holte.
The organization took place January 8th 1897 and the first service was held January 14th upstairs in what is
known as the K. L. Anderson building.

The present building (308 First Ave) was erected in the years of 1898 and 1899. The steeple was added
in 1908. The Luther League of St. Luke's Church presented the bell for the belfry. In 1914. The basement was
dug out and one room finished. In 1937. The 40th anniversary of the church was celebrated with appropriate
services. In June 1947 the 50th or the Gold and jubilee was celebrated in the Goodhue School. The Rev. Paul L.
Roth was pastor at the time and the first resident pastor, the Rev. Merril Boulton and his wife were also present.

It was during this time that the decision to create a building fund with which to enlarge and remodel.
Both the church proper and the basement were made. A little over $4,000 was pledged by the members to start
the project. The work was started in the spring of 1951 and completed in 1952. A great deal of Labor was
donated by members of the parish. The basement, which was finished first was dedicated in the fall of 1951 and
the church proper in the spring of 1952, to which many former members were invited.

The following memorials have been given by members of the church both before and since the Church
was remodeled. The vases on the altar by Mr. And Mrs. Albert Schafer in memory of their son Willis Schafer.
That baptismal font by Mrs. E. R. Stemman, The missal stand in memory of Mr. & Mrs. P. C. Olson by their
children, also other memorials. Several hymnals in memory of Mrs. Hein Prigge by her family. The Dossal
curtain in memory of Mrs. John Schafer by her family. The Blue spruce tree on the southwest corner of the
church lawn was given in memory of Mr. & Mrs. Nels Nelson by their children. The Rev. and Mrs. Spann and
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley Schafer sponsored the refinishing of the altar cross. The kitchen was a project of the women
of the church and many furnishings and cash was given by all the church members at the annual fall birthday
party. Too long tablecloths were given by Mr. Haga and Mr. Husbyn. Material for 4 tables was donated by Mr.
& Mrs. Carl Olson, Mr. & Mrs. Richard Schafer Mr. & Mrs. Harold Hodadson, Mrs. Stanley Johnson and Mrs.
William Hennings. The labor furnished by Wesley Schafer. The women of the church received cash memorials
from the German girls and Mrs. Fred O'Gorman in memory of their mothers to be used for church furnishings.
Chairs were given by Mr. H. H. Diercks, Mr. & Mrs. Gust Buck, Mr. & Mrs. Walter Hinsch and Mr. & Mrs.
Martin Kindseth the Ladies aid and Wesley Schafer gave the shrubs in front of the church and around the
steeple. The tree planting on the church lawn in memory of Mr. & Mrs. John Schafer. The altar in the basement
was given by Dr. James Halverson and Mr. Haga. The kindergarten table and the secretary chair was given by
Dr. James Halverson. The piano in the church proper by Mrs. Haga. The coat racks in the basement by O. M.
Haga and Mr. Ebe. A number of hymnals were presented in memory of Mr. And Mrs. John Stemman by their
grandchildren LaVonne Buck, Dale Buck and Mr. & Mrs. Calvin Buck and Mr. & Mrs. Bernard Bartel. The
center stained glass window of Christ the Good Shepherd was given on memory of Mrs. A.M.Haga by her
family. Many additional memorials by members and friends also made possible the Matthew window in the
memory of Mrs. Haga. The Mark window was given in memory of Mr. Clarence. Goodsell and Mr. Albert
Johnson by their wives. An anonymous member also contributed to make this window possible. Other colored
windows were donated in memory of Mr. & Mrs. John Schafer, Mr. & Mrs. William Hennings and Mr. & Mrs.
William German. sln the spring of 1958 a Conn electric organ was purchased by the parish. About half. The
cost of the organ was given in memorials for those who have passed on and the remainder was donated by the
members of the St. Luke parish. The organ was dedicated by Pastor Livers on Sunday, June 29th 1958 at the
morning service.



Getting to know our members! Ebner Family's Interview for St. Luke

It is with great pleasure that we get to introduce you all to Robby and Jacki Ebner... and of course
their boys, too! Robby and Jacki both grew up in Rushford, MN - a small town not too far from
Goodhue. They moved to Goodhue in 2012 when Robby was hired as an elementary school teacher
in the Goodhue Public School. After being in Goodhue a few years, they knew it felt like home, and
chose to raise their two boys, Jorli (8) and Drew (6), here. We sure are glad they did!

Currently, Robby and Jacki both work at the Goodhue School and ‘wear multiple hats’. Robby
teaches middle school social studies, and somehow finds time to coach football and basketball, as
well. He also was a big part of getting the fishing club started, which has now grown immensely,
teaching many area youth the ins and outs of fishing. Jacki stays extremely busy at school tending to
all the tech needs as the Tech Specialist, and providing many fun opportunities for youth and adults
as the Community Education Supervisor.

Not only do they give much of their time to the school and people in the Goodhue community, but
within our church community, as well. Jacki wears the hat of being our fearless leader, facilitating the
Christian Care Team with creativity and grace, and also helps keep all spaces in the church building
spic and span!

What began with drive-in church services during COVID, turned into so much more. Attending St.
Luke felt comfortable and welcoming immediately. “It just felt right.” Both boys loved it, too, often
asking when they could go back to church! Knowing their own parents played such a large role in
developing their faith, it was important to both Robby and Jacki to attend a church that not only gave
them a sense of peace, but created that safe space and growth opportunities for their kids, as well.

Something they love about St. Luke is the people in it. The boys love the older kids. Robby and Jacki
feel a testament to St. Luke is the youth who take the younger kids under their wings and fit them
right into the various activities. As parents, both Robby and Jacki value having great role models with
a strong sense of faith as leaders for the boys.

All being said, church doesn’t feel like just a building or a place to hang out on Sunday’s for them.
The people in it have become family and the relationships and fellowship have been what keeps them
connected. They look forward to continuing their faith journey for years to come here at St. Luke.

PAesconge



Financial Gifts

St. Luke YTD new building pledges
VS. YTD pledge dollars received

You may identify one of the following means through
which you can facilitate continued generosity at any lev-

el in your ministry context. $974,187.31
Total

1) Mail a check to St. Luke Church PO Box 276 Goodhue $950,995 Dollar Amount

2) Consider your financial gifts through Total Amount Received

online Giving. We offer the option to give Pledged

one-time or recurring gifts online through :-Fg
Vanco Services. Everything you need to
get started can be found at https://secure.
myvanco.com/L-ZHX5 or scan this QR code with your
smart phone. Detailed directions on how to give through
Vanco can also be found on our website at
stlukegoodhue.org under the Online Giving tab.

As of February 26, 2025

St. Luke Income
Actual Vs. Budget

$28,655.99 $28,655.99

$30,000 Expenses Expenses

22,115.00 $22,115.00
$21,541.24 $Budget $21,541.24  Bydget

Income Income

$25,000 =

$20,000

$15,000

$10,000 =

$0

January 2025 YTD



The Gift of Giving

Blessing Barn
Our Blessing Barn contains a va- .

riety of supplies and is staying at

our old church location. Take what

you need and give what you can!

Self care items such as deodorant, shampoo, tooth-
brushes/paste; cleaning items like laundry soap,
dish soap; & baby care items are most needed. A
donation bin is in the entrance at church.

Thrivent Choice Dollars

If you are a Thrivent Financial member and
would like your Thrivent Choice Dollars to be di-
rected to St. Luke’s church you have until March
31, 2025 to do so. Log in online at Thrivent.com
or contact your Thrivent representative to direct
your Choice Dollars to St. Peter’s Church.

Hospitality Team

Ever wonder how those delicious treats show
up after worship? Ever have a good conversa-
tion with somebody over a cup of coffee and
a brownie right after church? If so, somebody
provided that opportunity for you! St. Luke’s
hospitality team is looking for people interested
in providing treats and making coffee on Sun-
day morning. Interested? Tell Pr. Eric or contact
Tara in the office (office@stlukegoodhue.org).

Helping Hands Service Team

“Helping Hands” is a group of St. Luke members
ready to help members of our community who are
in need of assistance due to limited resources or
mobility. If you or someone you know is in need
of a “Helping Hand” contact the church office (651-
998-7106, office@stlukegoodhue.org) or Pr. Fric,
(612-834-2149, anspachh2002@gmail.com). If it is
an immediate need, contact Pastor at 612-834-2149.

Join the Tech Team!

We are looking for volunteers to join our Tech
Team. No prior skills needed, you will be trained
on how to record Sunday morning worship ser-
vices. Contact the office or contact Pastor Eric
with questions or to sign up.

We are currently looking for volunteers to count
the offering on Sunday mornings after worship.
This is a rotational schedule and we will train
you! Contact the office or contact Pastor Eric with
questions or to sign up.

, stop
L 4 “““ge‘ Zumbrota Area Local Food Shelf

Donations of non-perishable foods or
basic necessities are welcomed. Cash donations
are also welcomed & can be placed in the offer-
ing plate during worship. A collection bin is lo-
cated in the narthex at church. Hours and info
is on their website: https://www.findfoodgood-
huecounty.com/find-food-zumbrota

Serve with the Zumhrota Food Shelf

The Zumbrota Food Shelf is looking for volun-
teers to serve on the Food Shelf Board or as a
Food Shelf volunteer. Interested? Contact Craig
Nord (nord812.cnc@gmail.com) or Ron or Jan
Horsman (507-732-7527).

St. Luke Christian Care Team

Send your prayer requests through phone
call, email or in-person. Our team: Sharon Pa-
gel, Courtney Meyer, Kristin Diercks, Jenni-
fer Rehder, Grace Buck, Sue Majerus, Christie
Hanson, Jolene Mann, Amy Thorland, Tiffany
Gadient, Melanie Lodermeier & Jacki Ebner. Email:
careteam@stlukegoodhue.org Ph: 651-998-7106.




